
A Happy & Blessed Easter to all of our Families!
We arrive at the end of another term, again, with much to be proud of. Our Chair of Governors has 
included a message in this newsletter which sums up the pride we should all have for the great work 
we do together. 

I stood at the back of a packed hall today and watched as our Year 5s put on a wonderful Easter 
Liturgy and listened as all 200+ of our children sang with gusto, harmony and togetherness, and I felt 
that pride very keenly indeed. 

Wishing you all a happy and blessed Easter with you family and friends!                                                      
s. McNicholas, Headteacher
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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 



Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

Last year I wrote to you all to speak of my pride in the outcome of the visit to the school 
by the Ofsted Inspector in December 2022. I now want to express how absolutely 
thrilled I am that the inspector’s judgement a year ago has been fully endorsed by the 
recent full inspection of our wonderful school, culminating in the achievement of an 
‘Outstanding’ judgement.

Once again, I would like to highlight some of the wonderful comments made in relation 
to the school. In particular:

“Pupils receive an exceptional education at this school”; “pupils thrive because the 
school has high academic ambitions for all”; “respect is a core value at the school”; 
“behaviour is exemplary and pupils are highly motivated to learn”.

Examples are given within the report of the strength and richness of the curriculum, the 
excellence of the teaching and the commitment and dedication of all the staff. I am 
extremely proud to be associated with such an amazing team.

However, the real praise in this report and, indeed, in all interactions we as governors 
have within the school, must go primarily to your wonderful children who are a credit to 
their families and carers demonstrating a consistently high standard of behaviour and 
incredible enthusiasm.

Thank you all for your patience during our unfortunate experience with the RAAC found 
in our school hall – the stoicism and positivity of all involved was very much appreciated 
by all staff and governors.

As many of you will know, this is a challenging time financially within education and our 
lovely school is no exception to this. However, I am pleased to tell you that all governors 
are dedicated to ensuring the best possible educational experience for your children in a 
safe and happy environment, whilst remaining true to our school motto: “Everything we 
can be, with Christ in our hearts”.

Should you wish to share any thoughts or ideas with us, please contact the parent 
governors or myself through the school office.

With all best wishes for the remainder of 2024.

Kind regards

Catherine Smith

Chair of Governors



Notices
School reopens to pupils at 9am on Monday 15th April.

School Closure on Thursday 2nd May :
It is in use as a polling station.

Taster Session: Thank you to those that came along to the taster session from the 
school’s caterer. If you have any feedback, please let the office know via 

admin@st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk


This year St John Vianney school will be 50 YEARS OLD! 

SAVE THE DATE
The Friends of St John Vianney school are planning a summer 
Fayre that will be held in the school playground on Saturday 29th

June, midday till 4pm, to celebrate. 

WAYS TO GET INVOLVED
We want people to join in to make this an event to remember! 
If your child is part of a dance class or music group that might like 
to perform for 1-10minutes on our stage, get in touch!

If you have a catering background, or have a passion for cooking a 
particular food that you could make in quantity for the event, 
please get in touch!

If you have SJV uniform that’s in good condition but that your 
child has grown out of, save it and there will be a collection closer 
to the date.

Or If you’d like to help with the planning of the Fayre, the 
fundraising or have another skill – do get in contact with your 
Friends of SJV class rep, or email us: sjvfriends@gmail.com

And keep a look out for further notices….

mailto:sjvfriends@gmail.com




Year 4 & 5 Stations of the Cross

Year 6 helped the rest of the school prepare for Easter, 
marking Holy Week by sharing the Stations of the Cross.



Reception & Y1 Stations of the Cross



Year 2 & 3 Stations of the Cross



The Gift of Chocolate!

Fr. Jerome too deliver of the last of 
the donations for the Haringey 
Migrant Support Centre. An 
excellent way to live out our 
Catholic Social Values this Lent.



Easter Liturgy 2024

The children of Class 5 gave a wonderfully moving performance today of the Passion. Great 
ensemble acting and the signing was out of this world, from solos to the counterpoint harmonies 
involving the whole school – incredible direction and ‘magic’ from Ms. Griffin again!



Easter Liturgy 2024



The Bunny Returns!

It wouldn’t be Easter without a sighting or two of our very own 
Easter Bunny! Goodness what she does the rest of the year, but she 
turns up, unfailing, to baffle and excite in equal measure! 



The Bunny Returns!



Easter Buddies!

Year 1 took the time to give their Year 
5 Buddies an Easter sticker and a nice 
big hug! Thanks for a top-Buddy term!



Spag Bol in Class 5 D&T

Year 5 were chopping up a storm as 
they created their own version of 
the Italian classic Spaghetti 
Bolognese in Design & Technology!





Community notice: NB participation is at your discretion; we do not 
endorse or accept responsibility for the quality of this provision



Community notice: NB participation is at your discretion; we do not 
endorse or accept responsibility for the quality of this provision





Not only a super swimmer, 
but picking up ’50 skills’ at 

Explorers!



BSL Champs!



It’s Goodbye and Good Luck 
in your new schools!

We’ll miss you!


